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In Memoriam
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Barbara Thorne, wife of Bob Thorne, died on March 5, 2024, in East Lyme, Connecticut, after a long illness.  Barbara is survived by Bob; sons Robert W. Thorne, Jr., and his wife Marielle of Hingham, Massachusetts, and Thomas Thorne and his wife Vanda of Prague; sister Jane Varano of Bonita Springs, Florida; sister-in-law Pamala Felton of Cockeysville, Maryland; and grandchildren Kyle, Spencer, Vanesa, and Fillip Thorne.  More information at: https://www.dignitymemorial.com/obituaries/niantic-ct/barbara-thorne-11695796/share.  If classmates and friends are interested in communicating with Bob, I encourage you to write him a note at his home address (31 Legendary Road, East Lyme, CT 06333), as Bob is no longer using his cellphone or responding to e-mail.  There may be a funeral and burial during the summer in the Philadelphia area and a small service in the New London area.  More details will be passed along when known.  Please say a prayer for Barbara and for Bob.
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'69: Barbara Felton Thorne

Dan Carney passed away on March 16, 2024, in Leonardtown, MD, after battling glioblastoma. Born on June 12, 1947, in Taunton, Massachusetts, Dan's formative years were spent in Sag Harbor, New York, where he attended St. Andrew’s Catholic School and later graduated from Pierson High School, leaving a mark as a standout varsity basketball player.  After graduating in 1965, Dan was selected to attend the United States Coast Guard Academy, where he met the love of his life, Patricia.  They were married on February 14, 1970, and their marriage lasted for fifty-four years. Dan's commitment to service and education defined his career.  He earned his MBA from George Washington University and served honorably in the United States Coast Guard for twenty-three years.  Transitioning to civilian life, Dan continued his service, becoming the Chief Financial Officer of the St. Mary’s County School System in 2001, a role that allowed him to blend his financial expertise with his passion for education.  His impact extended beyond his professional duties, as he served on the St. Mary’s County School Board and various county committees, leaving an indelible mark on the educational landscape of his community.  A devout Roman Catholic, Dan found solace and community at St. Francis Xavier Church in Leonardtown, Maryland.  His commitment to service extended to Rotary International, where he forged lasting relationships while dedicating himself to serving others.  Dan's legacy of love and service lives on through his cherished wife Pat, his children Michael (Bari) and Jennifer, grandsons Luke and Drew, siblings Philip (Genie), Laureen Santini, Robert (Rhonda), and Joseph (Mary), and numerous nieces and nephews.  A sister, Muriel Valure, predeceased him.  Condolences and memories may be sent to Pat and the family at 22784 Avennar Drive, Leonardtown, Maryland 20650.
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69: Dan Carney

Dick Burke, Rich Vlaun, and Dave Anderson have come up with the thought of having classmates wear garb from the universities that they received their graduate degrees from at a Friday evening 55th Reunion cocktail party.  The discussion originated as the University of Michigan grads celebrated the outcome of the Michigan football season.  It might be fun to celebrate all the alma maters at a Friday night event.  So as not to feel left out, aviators who did not pursue graduate degrees can wear a flight suit or helmet.  More to follow.

Dick Burke’s reasoning for a cocktail party gale. “I’ve attached a photo of me with my son Rick just after Michigan beat Alabama (just barely) in the Rose Bowl game.  I earned my BSEE and MSEE at Michigan during Coast Guard grad school, and I had season tickets to the football games both years I was there, so that’s where my fandom started.  I have become a big fan over the years, and I am sending a photo to give you an idea of my commitment to the University of Michigan.”
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'69: Dick Burke and son Rick at the University of Michigan/Alabama 
Rose Bowl Game


Dave Anderson added his thoughts for a cocktail party in an e-mail to Dick and Rich.  “Lots of Michigan grads!  Should make for a better 55th Reunion at the Academy.  Perhaps the Alumni Association would host us somewhere for drinks and pick up the tab!  When Rich and I know what the plans are for the Friday evening, we'll put our thoughts together, send out a proposal, and ask folks to let us know if we've missed any Michigan grads.  We were able to find the following names.  Dan Garrison, Rick Gupman, Dave Humphreys, Barry Kane, Pete Lenes, Mike Williams, Chuck Huber, Steve Hungness, Jim Robinson, Bruce Wintersteen, Dick Burke, Rich, and me.”
In the December 2023 Bulletin Column two questions were asked: Who were the twelve Summer Ensigns from the Class of 1965 who guided us through our Swab Summer, and who besides Jerry and Kris Hale can claim to be great grandparents?  No one came close to naming all twelve of the Class of ’65 Summer Ensigns, but Mike Mierzwa did correctly name three of the twelve.  Your free night in Chase Hall is safe, Rube!  Paul Prokop sent a family photo that included two great grandchildren, both born in 2019.  In the photo, standing left to right, are Paul; Zachary Israel (grandson) holding Henry Israel (great grandson born 12/14/2019); son Robert Prokop; Molly; sitting, left to right, Zachary’s girlfriend Brooke; Katie Prokop (granddaughter); Kristie Prokop (daughter-in-law); Elizabeth Prokop (granddaughter), holding Aurora Prokop (great granddaughter born 5/14/2019).
[image: image4.png]



'69: Paul & Molly Prokop and family, including two great grandchildren

John and Anne Curtis traveled to the Amazon and Galapagos Islands in February, and they have been asked for details of their adventure.  Even without the specifics of the trip, the photo of them in front of the large Amazon Forest tree gives the expectation of a Tarzan swinging into the photo and sweeping Anne into the forest treetops above.  The June Bulletin column will provide more information on their trip, with the hope that Tarzan returned Anne to the forest floor and John.  Stay tuned for the exciting conclusion of their trip!
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'69: John & Anne Curtis visiting the Amazon Forest

Steve Hungness sent an update after he and Chris Kreiler were featured in the February Bulletin section Where have you been with your Bulletin?  “Marlies and I enjoy living year-round in our ranch style home in a golf community in Sarasota/Bradenton, Florida, following our move from the St. Petersburg area of Florida.  It has been a great year for us as we are healthy and all four of our children and their families were able to visit and spend time with us at our home.  In July we traveled to Marlies’ hometown of Hannover, Germany and made sightseeing trips to Dusseldorf along the Rhine River and then to Cuxhaven on the North Sea.  In October we returned to the locations in Sedona, Arizona where we got engaged and the vista overlook where we were married the following year.  We then drove to northern Arizona to explore Monument Valley, the Horseshoe Bend overlook of the Colorado River at Page, and tour the unique Antelope Slot Canyon on the Navajo Reservation – a truly remarkable rock formation (see photo).”
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'69: Steve & Marlies Hungness visiting the Antelope Slot Canyon in Arizona

Steve and Bob Pokress have exchanged e-mails based on Steve seeing the note in the last Class Notes column regarding Bob’s co-authoring of a book with Bert Large of Doc Martin fame.  “Steve was commanding officer of a 95-foot patrol boat in 1971 – 1972 when an episode of a television series starred Robert Conrad, the lead actor of the 1960’s western The Wild Wild West.  Conrad played a James Bond-like sheriff from the 1870’s who used science and high technical gadgets to help him take down the episode’s villains.  In a second episode of the series, Steve makes an appearance when Conrad plays a Los Angeles District Attorney who boards Steve’s vessel to gather evidence of a crime.  We will let you know should we find the episodes on a streaming channel.”
Rick and Marianne Gupman and Kathy and I spent a week in early March in Marathon on the Florida Keys, with a side trip to take in the charm of Key West.  We visited Jim and Marilyn Smith in both Marathon and their soon-to-be new condo located in Islamorada.  The sun and warmth of the Keys was a nice change from the overcast skies and cold of New England.  Jim and Marilyn are selling their home in Key West and relocating to Islamorada, where their son and his family live.  While in Marathon, we visited the Coast Guard Station and were given a tour by a 21-year-old BM2 who had the watch as the OOD.  She was a professional, knowledgeable and composed petty officer, who left us with the sense that the Coast Guard is in good hands at the working level.  
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'69: Rick & Marianne Gupman, Bob & Kathy Gravino, and 
Jim and Marilyn Smith on the Florida Keys

Finally, our classmates are on the move this winter.  In the past few weeks, I’ve heard from Mike and Judy Billingsley in Hong Kong; Forest and Pat Hetland in Thailand; Bob and Susie Pokress in Madeira; Chris and Judy Kreiler in Sydney, Australia; John and Lesley Miner traveling outside of the U.S.; and Jim and Judy Hull on their annual cross-country trip from the East Coast to visit children and family in Newport, California. 
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CHRIS & JUDY KREILER '69 enjoying the sights of the 
Sydney Opera House in Australia
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